Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting October 3, 1977
Richard Or Schacht and Emery S. Doane present Richard O. Schacht presiding.

The Selectmen agreed and the secretary concurred that the Building Permits will be signed by the secretary under the supervision of the Selectmen.

The problem of the barn at Hyland's Apartments on North Main Street was discussed. It was agreed that Emery will talk to him.

Wayno Olson spoke to the Selectmen about the traffic at the intersection of Elm Avenue and Route 202. Wayno feels that it should not be two way, because of the possibility of entering route 202 with two cars approaching on the same side of the road. Emery will talk to Dodge of the Highway Department and see what can be done.

Mr. & Mrs. Menvid the people who bought the Fairtile property at G^R egg Lake spoke to the Selectmen about Zoning. The Selectmen explained and answered their questions and welcomed them to Town.

Mr. McClure who is the operator who is Logging for Ralph Whittemore met with the Selectmen and posted at\$\$00.00 bond for the road.

Brian Hennessey --Dog problem, he said that he has had as many as five dogs on his property at one time, and that one of his prize hens is missing. He said that he would like to have this handled on a friendly basis, but he wishes that something would be done. Mr. Hennessey also discussed a CETA program that Mr. Doane proposes for the identification of streets and the numbering of houses. Mr. Hennessey feels that if the Town applies there is a possibility of getting the funding. Mr. Doane will apply at the Southern N. H. Services in Manchester.

Mrs. Szumake talked to the Selectmen about property owned by her in Antrim.

10/4/77 be